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Victorian News.
Once again Anzac Day has come around and we had a beautiful day for the march – unfortunately I was the only one from the 2/2nd to march so it was a lonely march but I enjoyed it. After the march I went on to the reunion at Eden On Park Motel where the combined Commandos have their reunion and the 2/2nd numbers increased by two as Bruce McLaren and John Southwell came along. Bruce is unable to march and John had a leg problem – injured it playing bowls (did not know the game was so rough!) I had the pleasure to give Bruce his life membership badge, which has been richly deserved for his services to the Victorian Branch. We have been waiting a long time to get Bruce along to a function as he has always had a problem with his health. We had apologies from Tom Nisbet, Rolf Baldwin and Alf Harper that have problems to do the march and Leith Cooper was anticipating in his local R.S.L. at Cowes with their Anzac Day and Jack Fox.

We were very saddened to hear of the passing of Johnny Roberts. Unfortunately Olive and I were unable to get to the funeral. Leith Cooper will be giving his report on the funeral and was doing the eulogy. Margaret Monk gave a wreath on behalf of the 2/2nd Association. My own memory of Johnny is of his 80th birthday earlier this year and seeing him so happy and talking so well. Our deepest sympathies to Cath and family.

Harry Botterill.

